Ysgol Maes Y Mynydd Pentredwr Rhosllanerchrugog Wrecsam LL14 1DD Rhif Ffon: 01978 832970



Maes Y Mynydd School Pentredwr Rhosllanerchrugog Wrexham LL14 1DD Tel No: 01978 832970

Challenge, Inspire and Achieve together http://www.maesymynydd.cymru Pennaeth/Headteacher: Mr P Dickson

E-mail: mailbox@maesymynydd-pri.wrexham.sch.uk

Tryfan Y3, Elidir Fawr Y3/4, Y Garn Y4/5 SPRING term 2022!

Dear Parent/guardian/carer,

Blwyddyn Newydd Dda to you all!

We hope you have all had a fantastic and relaxing Christmas and New Year. We are excited to welcome your children back to Maes y Mynydd for lots of new learning experiences that we have planned for this coming year.

We have had a few new staff joining our team, Miss Amber Owens and also Mrs Gemma Hopkins. They will both be working alongside Miss Pritchard in Dosbarth Tryfan and also supporting other learners. We are all hoping for Mrs James' son to make a good recovery and send the James family our best wishes.

The routines have not changed and PE is still on a Tuesday-please ensure your child is wearing school PE kit, especially white t-shirt, trainers and black tracksuit/leggings. They are able to wear their school sweatshirt. PE will be indoors this term. You will be given plenty of notice if we are taking them outside.

Tuck money is paid a week in advance. If you pay on the Monday it means the child will not be able to receive fruit until the following week. Please also ensure school meals are ordered before 8:30am.

We will be setting homework on google classroom this term. All children were given their login cards before Christmas so hopefully you still have those to hand. Once you are comfortable using google classrooms it is

easy and accessible. Children will also be given reading books, high frequency words and spelling if necessary. PLEASE speak to your child's class teacher if you are feeling the work set is not appropriate.

Our new topic this term is based on the story The Iron Man. The children will also be taking part in lots of scientific and design projects based on this story. Work will also be set online for 'coding' activities and the children can engage at these at home too!

Isolation guidance is updated through the Welsh Assembly website. The school will also keep you updated.

We are hoping for good attendance this term. If your child is self-isolating work will be set on google classrooms.

We look forward to seeing you all on Monday morning at the usual drop off points. Until then, have a good weekend!

Kind regards,

Kay Pritchard, Mark Richardson, Abbie Jones and the rest of the team!